         Research Riders Meeting

Nov. 08, 2007

Mark Griffin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 14 members present in the 1st floor B71 Conference Room. 

The minutes of the last meeting were discussed, a possible amendment to the minutes was noted to include the dropping of unpaid member after Thanksgiving following the Sept. dues deadline.  Minutes were accepted and approved, motion made by Don Moravits and second made by Dennis Scheidt. 

Treasurer’s report: 

Ken Irvin reported a balance of 769.54

We currently have 63 members on the roster, 53 paid and 10 unpaid, 30 of the 53 are SwRI and/or Credit Union members.

Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

Scott Mullin reported:

Plantersville/Renaissance ride went well, 6 people went, 4 riders.  Great weather and great scenery was enjoyed by all.

Art Nicholls talked about the LoneStar Rally in Galveston.  He and Steve Clay rode a scenic route through SE Texas to the coastal plains along TX 35 up to Galveston along the island.  Great time that all should do at least once.

Daniel Garcia mentioned the Nov. 10 Texas Honor Ride which is a benefit ride to support those military members wounded in serving our country.

Nov. 17 is the planned club ride and picnic.  Jon Matthews is leading the ride from Blanco Bowling Alley along a 143 mile route, leaving the bowling alley 10 AM.  Art Nicholls/Steve Clay will lead anyone from San Antonio to Blanco, meeting at the 1604/I-10 Park n Ride 7:30 AM that morning.  Picnic is being planned and prepared by Sandra Segovia with help from others.  Picnic will be at 3PM at Blanco State Park.

Dec 1 will be the Toys for Tots ride, please plan to bring a toy for a child or a $$ donation to support San Antonio’s children.  Details to follow in email.

Dec 16 will be the Big Texas Toy Run in Dallas/FW.  Mark Griffin will lead this ride and provide details.  Please let him know by Nov. 16 if you think you might want to go on this ride.

Big Group Ride – planned the 1st week of May.  Jon Matthews is still in the planning stages with this ride, ride will be in the Amarillo, TX area.  This will be a multi day ride.  There will be an email poll to narrow down the options at a later date.
Old Business Section:
Current bylaws were emailed to all members by Mark Griffin, RR President, for your review and edification.

Evening meetings – Discussed if this is still desired, decided that it could bring out members who can’t normally make the lunch time meeting.  A Nov. meeting was planned but could not be made possible due to Officer schedules.  A motion was made by Art Nicholls and seconded to move our evening meetings to Wednesday nights when one is planned.  A decision was made to have a meeting on Dec. 12 in the evening.  Details will follow in email as to time and place.  Tentatively a 6pm meeting at Henry’s Puffy Taco’s on Bandera/Wurzbach is planned.

New Business Section:
Jon Matthews discussed our group riding.  Hand signals were discussed and a handout was made available to all to utilize.  It was suggested that these universal signals be incorporated into our rides and all group riders be made aware of them before each ride.  This is to the benefit of all riders for their safety and the safety of others.  It was also mentioned that large groups of riders need to be courteous to vehicle traffic and yield right of way when possible, especially when vehicle traffic is needing to pass, the group should safely move into single file and allow vehicles to pass.

Open Discussion:


Chuck Ellis brought up the club patches, Ken Irvin stated he now has patches for riders wishing to purchase them.


Membership Cards – Ken Irvin is working on having new membership cards made and will hand out as soon as they are available.


By Laws – it was brought up that the by-laws do address the appointment of a position if an officer must vacate his post.  Article 7, line 6.


Sandra Segovia made the point that maybe officer term should be longer, possibly 2 years.  Discussion was made on the subject and decided that any officer can run for reelection if desired and that bylaws state no term limit.


A motion to amend the by-laws Article 6 Line 6 to state “Officers are entitled to seek reelection” was made by Jon Matthews and seconded by Art Nicholls.  Motioned moved to email this possible change.


Marshall Williams brought up that Caliente was having there 1 year Anniversary Celebration Friday 11-09 thru Sunday 11-11, demo rides, food, etc.


Mark Griffin praised Caliente for recent service on his bike.  Ken  Irvin stated that at one of his services some damage to his bike was found after the service, however Caliente took care of the problems and made it right.


Next meeting will be an evening meeting, held Dec. 12 at 6pm, most likely at Henry’s Puffy Tacos, final details will be emailed to all members.


Motion to adjourn was made by Chuck Ellis, seconded by Shane Aaron.

______________________ made the motion to adjourn, seconded by ________________, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
